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58 Osmaston Rd 
CARINE  WA  6020 
 

Phone:    9378 5600 
Web:www.carineprimary.wa.edu.au 

Email:carine.ps@education.wa.edu.au 

INFO  - CONNECT NOW APP 
PAYMENT -QKR by MasterCard APP  

SMS 24hr Absence/Late : 
0408 092 347ð name, rm, reason 
 

 
 

Voluntary School 

Contributions  
Kindy- Yr6:  $60 p/student p/yr 

Excursions  
1)QKR App  OR 
2) Bank Transfer BSB 066 157 

Acct: 009 00733  
Ref: (Use Student first initial & full surname) 

 

 

 

School Planning Days & 

Public Holidays 2021  
(NO school for Students ) 
 

Friday 5 Nov ð Staff Planning Day 

Monday 8 Nov ð Staff Planning Day 

 
 
 

 

 
 

CALENDAR  

Term 3  
Tue 31 Aug ð Jumps, Throws, 
400m (Yrs 3-6) 

Wed 1 Sep ð School Athletics 
Carnival 
Mon 6 Sep ð Interschool Cross 

Country 
Mon6-Thu9 Sep- BOOK Fair 

Fri 10 Sep ð Yr6 Grad Bfast 

Thu 16 Sep ð Interschool JT 
400m 
Fri 17 Sep ð Interschool 

Athletics Carnival 
Fri 24 Sep ð Yr6 Fun 
Afternoon / Free Sport Dress 

 
Term 4  
20 Oct ð Kindy OT & Speech 

Info 
10-12 Nov ð Year 6 Camp 
Wed 17 Nov ð Kindy Info 

Fri 19 Nov ð PP Info Session 
Thu 9 Dec ð School Singalong 
Mon 13 Dec ð Yr6 Graduation 

Dinner 
 

 

 

CǊƻƳ ǘƘŜ tǊƛƴŎƛǇŀƭ 
 

Parent Feedback Morning Tea 
On Friday 6 August, the School Board and the School held a parent feedback session with the 
P&C Buddy Reps.  The purpose of the meeting was to gather feedback from the community 
about what the school was doing well and their thoughts on areas for improvement. This was a 
very positive and productive meeting with lots of suggestions for the school to consider.  The 
key suggestions for improvement were under the themes of communication, parent 
involvement, extra-curricular activities and curriculum. Your class Buddy Rep will share a more 
detailed report on the issues discussed. The school will be conducting a School Survey soon (see 
below) where other members of the community can have their say. 
 

Parent National School Opinion Survey 
Every two years, all schools are required to conduct the National School Opinion Survey to 
ƎŀǘƘŜǊ ƛƳǇƻǊǘŀƴǘ ŦŜŜŘōŀŎƪ ƻƴ ŀ ƴǳƳōŜǊ ƻŦ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ƛǎǎǳŜǎΦ  ¢Ƙƛǎ ȅŜŀǊΩǎ ǇŀǊŜƴǘ ǎǳǊǾŜȅ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ǎŜƴǘ 
out on next week and will be open for two weeks.  The information from these surveys is very 
ǾŀƭǳŀōƭŜ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ ǎŎƘƻƻƭΩǎ ǎŜƭŦ-review processes and future planning. The survey link will be sent 
to the emails registered to the school so please ensure any changes to contact details are 
updated with the school. We are really hoping that every family will take the time to complete 
the survey.   

 

Jogathon 
We were finally able to hold our P&C Jogathon last week and it was worth the wait!! We were 
treated to a magnificent afternoon of sunshine and the children had a wonderful time walking, 
running, jogging or even jogging backwards around the school oval with their friends to raise 
valuable funds for our hard working P&C.  With the fun part done, now is the time to follow-up 
with collecting the pledges and forwarding payment to the P&C.  We thank everyone for their 
participation in this very worthwhile event. Also many thanks to our school Councillor, Faction 
Captains and Vice Captains, other Year 6s and of course to Mr Adams for making this event run 
so smoothly. 
 

 
 

N e w s l e t t e r 
20 August 2021 

http://www.carineprimary.wa.edu.au/
mailto:carine.ps@education.wa.edu.au


 

  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

ASSEMBLIES - Thursdays  

Term 3  
Thu 26 Aug ð Dem 1 
Thu 9 Sep ð Room 12 

Thu 23 Sep ð Rooms 9 & 10 

Term 4  
Thu 21 Oct ð Room 14 
Thu 4 Nov ð Room 8 

Thu 18 Nov ð Dem 2 
Thu 2 Dec ð Room 16 
Thu 16 Dec ð Graduation  
 

 
SCHOOL INFORMATION  

School Times  
Start of Day:    8.45am 
Recess:   10.25 ð 10.45am 

Lunch:    12.15 ð 12.55pm 
End of Day:     3.00pm 

 

Term Dates 2021  
T3:  Mon 19 Jul ð Fri 24 Sep 

T4:  Mon 11 Oct ð Thu 16 Dec 

 

 

P & C INFORMATION  
 

P&C Calendar  
Sat 28 Aug ð Quiz Night 

Mon 20 Sep ð Pizza Day 

Fri 29 Oct ð School Disco 

Fri 3 Sep ð Fatherõs Day Stall 

Fri 26 Nov ð Movie Night 
 
 

P&C Meetings  
 

 

Wednesday Lunches  
Order ONLINE: 

www.flexischools.com.au 
(Ordering cut off time is 8.30am 
Wednesday) 

 

 

School Unifo rm  
Order ONLINE:  

www.flexischools.com.au 

OPEN DAYS- 
TUESDAYS as below 

24 August 

21 September 

19 October 

16 November 

14 December 

 

 

School Banking for 

Students  
Fridays 8.15am ð 8.45am  
 

 
 

Education Security  
If you notice suspicious 

behaviour on our school 

site please call: 

1800 177 777 or  

9264 4632 

 

 

Faction Cross Country 
/ƻƴƎǊŀǘǳƭŀǘƛƻƴǎ ǘƻ ŀƭƭ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ǿƘƻ ǇŀǊǘƛŎƛǇŀǘŜŘ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ǎŎƘƻƻƭΩǎ /Ǌƻǎǎ /ƻǳƴǘǊȅ ŜǾŜƴǘ ƻƴ о 
August.  It was great to see the determination of students pushing themselves to complete 
the course. Year 6 students ran 2 kilometres, Years 4 and 5 ran 1.5 kilometres and the Year 
3s ran 1 kilometre.  Special mention goes to the winners and runners-up of each event. 
  Winner  R/Up    Winner  R/Up 
Year 3 Girl Milla L.  Gabrielle G. Year 3 Boy  Lochie E. Bryce T. 
Year 4 Girl Mila J.  Edie P.  Year 4 Boy Jay R.  Alex G. 
Year 5 Girl Lacey J.  Jaime M. Year 5 Boy Jake B.  Sam B. 
Year 6 Girl Mila R.  Lara G.  Year 6 Boy Roman R. Tim H. 
The first 6 students from each year level will represent the school at the Interschool Cross 
Country on September 6.  We wish them luck. 

 

 
 

Guest Artist- Allery Sandy 
Our Pre-primary students were treated to a visit by renowned Indigenous artist Allery 
Sandy. Mrs Sandy spent the morning with our pre-primary students and worked with them 
to create two amazing pieces of art. This was a very hands-on experience for our students 
who got a great insight into the stories behind indigenous art. Many thanks to Patricia Floyd 
(school grandmother) and Miss Chee who made this event possible. The artwork will soon 
be displayed in the school and parents are welcome to come and have a look - not sure of 
the location yet as we are all fighting over them! 
 

 
 
 
 

http://www.flexischools.com.au/
http://www.flexischools.com.au/


 

  

Public Speaking Competition 
Over the last few weeks our Year 6 students have been 
busily preparing speeches as part of the Rotary Four Way 
Test Speaking Competition.  The students presented to 
their classes with finalists presenting to an audience of 
Year 6 students and Admin.  The overall winner will 
represent our school at the district final at Marmion 
Primary School.  Thanks to all students who participated 
and congratulations to Sara R from Room 15 who will 
represent Carine PS at the district finals.  
 

 
 
 
 

Scitech Science Week Visit 
As part of Science Week, we had a visit from Scitech. All students from PP to Year 6 
had sessions linked to the Chemistry strand of the Science curriculum - lots of mixing 
things together to see the reactions that occur.  Thanks to Mrs Aldum for her 
organisation. 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Congratulations Tamsin Cook - Former Carine Kid 
It is wonderful when we hear of a former student who has excelled in their chosen field.  It allows us an opportunity 
to share with our students that anything is possible when we strive for our best with determination and 
perseverance. Tamsin Cook, a Ǉŀǎǘ ά/ŀǊƛƴŜ YƛŘέ ǿŀǎ ǇŀǊǘ ƻŦ ƻǳǊ ǾŜǊȅ ǎǳŎŎŜǎǎŦǳƭ hƭȅƳǇƛŎ {ǿƛƳƳƛƴƎ ¢ŜŀƳ ŀƴŘ ǿƻƴ ŀ 
bronze medal in the 4x200m Relay at the Tokyo Olympics.  We have put a message for Tamsin at the front of our 
school so that she knows how proud we all are of her achievement.  We are delighted that Tamsin has agreed to 
come into the school in the near future to talk to the students and show them her medal.  We will let you know the 
date once organised and we will ask students to wear green and/or gold on that day. 

 

 
 
 

Carine Primary School BOARD Members 
The School Board promotes the school in the community and take part in establishing and reviewing the school's 
objectives, priorities and general policy directions and evaluating the school's performance in achieving these.  
Please see the end of the newsletter for information about our current School Board Members. 
 

 
 
 



 

  

Farewell Mrs Riley 
It is with sadness that we inform our school community that Mrs Riley (Year 2 Room 5) has made the decision to 
retire from teaching after nearly fifty years of service -nearly 40 years at Carine PS. Many students at this school and 
Ƴŀƴȅ ƳƻǊŜ ǿƘƻ ƘŀǾŜ ƳƻǾŜŘ ƻƴ ƘŀǾŜ ōŜŜƴ ǇǊƛǾƛƭŜƎŜŘ ǘƻ ǿƛǘƴŜǎǎ ŦƛǊǎǘ ƘŀƴŘ aǊǎ wƛƭŜȅΩǎ ŜƴŜǊƎȅΣ ŘŜŘƛŎŀǘƛƻƴ ǘƻ ƘŜǊ 
students and the 
school, and by the 
incredible depth of 
her educational 
knowledge.  I know 
you join with me in 
wishing Mrs Riley all 
the best for the 
future. Many thanks 
go to Mrs Saunders 
who took over the 
Ŏƭŀǎǎ ƛƴ aǊǎ wƛƭŜȅΩǎ 
absence. We 
welcome Mrs Rachel 
Grguric who will 
teach in Room 5 
until the end of the 
year. 
 

Farewell Mrs Canning 
We are also sad to say goodbye to Mrs Lisa Canning, who has decided to leave the school for family reasons. Mrs 
Canning has been working as one of our wonderful special needs education assistants and we wish her all the best 
for the future. 

 
aƛƪŜ .ƭŀŎƪ   
 
Housekeeping Information  
 
Parents Before and After School  
Our students have shown amazing independence at the start and end of the days organising themselves 
and their belongings outside their classrooms ς all of which ensures a smooth start/finish to the school 
day.  As this works so well for the students and the teachers, please do not enter the school middle 
teaching areas in Block A, Block B or Block C.  LŦ ȅƻǳ ƴŜŜŘ ǘƻ ŎƻƴǘŀŎǘ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ ǘŜŀŎƘŜǊ or arrange a 
meeting, please email via CONNECT. 
 
Students who are Unwell 
Please do not send children to school who are unwell.  We want to keep our school students and staff well 
and safe in these challenging times and one child can pass on sickness to the whole classroom. 
Please also be considerate when you are called to collect your child from school due to illness/injury.  Upon 
determination by the teacher or Admin of a child being unwell or injured, a child needs to be collected as 
quickly as possible from being telephoned.  Please ensure you have backup family or friends to collect your 
child if you are not able to collect them quickly.    
 
Parking Safely around the School 
To ensure safety for students, please do not park on any verges or footpaths around the school.  In 
particular, do not park on the verge/footpath at the corner of Dolomite Road and Almadine Drive, Carine ς 
the area needs to be clear at all times. 
 

 



 

  

ASSEMBLIES 
 

PP2 & Room 15 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

Rooms 3 & 4 
 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Jogathon 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


